
Grand Junction, Colorado 

October 9, 1922 
 
 
All the Councilmen being duly notified the City Council of the 
City of Grand Junction met in regular adjourned session at the 
call of the President at 7:30 P.M. The Councilmen present were 
Hirons, Miller, Marshall, Dowrey, and Hampson. Councilmen Murr, 
and Meders were absent. City Manager Garrett, City Attorney 
Jordan and City Clerk Peck were present. 
 
 
Mr. De Boer landscape architect appeared before the Council 
submitting a proposition for the improvement and plotting of the 
Cemetary and Lincoln Park. Mr. De Boer was present on the request 

of City Manager Garrett. 
 
 
It was moved by Councilman Marshall, seconded by Councilman 
Dowrey that the City Manager be authorized tonenter into a 
contract with Mr. De Boer for the designing and plotting of the 
cemetary and Lincoln Park. The terms of the contract to call for 
detailed plans and preliminary estimates for the sum of $500.00 
and a payment of $150.00 per year for two years for supervision 
on the construction of said parks. The motion being put, upon 
call of roll the Councilmen present voted as follows, Hirons, 
yea; Marshall, yea; Dowrey, yea; Hampson, yea. All the Councilmen 
present voting yea, the motion was declared carried. 
 

 
It was moved by Councilman Marshall, seconded by Councilman 
Miller that the meeting adjourn until 7:30 P.M. Oct. 11 1922. 
Motion carried. 
 
 
/s/ Fred A. Peck 
 
 
________ 
 
 
City Clerk 
 

 
 


